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Prison to Employment (P2E) Questions & Answers  

 
Question #1 When can P2E enrollment begin? 

Answer: Monday July 6, 2020 

 
Question #2 Are individuals who have not served time in a correctional facility and has 

completed their parole/probation eligible for P2E Services? 
Answer: No, these individuals do not meeting the eligibility criteria for P2E 
services. These individuals can be evaluated for eligibility to other program 
services. 

 
Question #3 If the participant does not have documentation to verify eligibility, can we 

accept a self-attestation to determine the individual’s eligibility for P2E 
services? 
Answer: No, applicant statement/self-attestation is not acceptable 
documentation for establishing P2E eligibility. In this situation the individual 
will not meet the eligibility criteria for P2E and can be evaluated for eligibility 
to other program services.  

 
Question #4 For individuals who were sentenced in San Bernardino County, can we pull 

up the information from the County website and use as verification? 
Answer: Yes, this is acceptable P2E eligibility verification. 

Continued on next page 
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Prison to Employment (P2E) Questions & Answers, Continued 

 
Question #5 We took an application yesterday (6/29/2020) for COVID 19 Supportive 

Services, the individual is previously incarcerated and wants training, on July 
6th, can we just do the P2E Questionnaire and add the P2E effective July 6th 
when the application was taken and processed on June 29th or does the 
individual need to complete a new WIOA application? 
 
Answer: Yes, this individual can be co-enrolled into P2E, as the WIOA 
Application is less than 30 days old from the start date of P2E services 
(7/6/2020). You do not need to take a new WIOA Application. The specific 
steps that staff will need to take to complete this action are as follows: 

 Review the WIOA application, Question #44 – address in the case note 

 Have the customer complete the P2E Questionnaire 

 Collect the eligibility documentation 

 P2E is effective & eligible when all documentation is received 

   
Question #6 Can someone currently enrolled in WIOA be entered into P2E if eligible? 

Answer: Please see answer to question #5 

 
Question #7 How are we paying supportive services for child care, ID, etc. when they do 

not accept our vouchers? 
Answer: We can assist individuals through reimbursement. This will be the 
method of payment for the majority of supportive service 
requests/authorizations. 
 
Parole has communicated that individuals will be released with a CA ID, 
please check with the individual. 
 
We understand that reimbursement may be a barrier to this population and 
we suggest the following: 

 If the individual did not receive an ID upon release, the parole agent can 
provide the DL 933, for a reduced-fee state ID 

 If the individual is receiving public assistance (CalWORKs, CalFresh, or 
General Relief), refer the individual to TAD to obtain the DL 937 for a 
reduced-fee state ID 

Continued on next page 
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Prison to Employment (P2E) Questions & Answers, Continued 

 

Question #7, 
continued 

 CA ID/Driver’s License renewal is available online including payment, 
utilizing the county credit care, similar to the process for COVID 19 
Supportive Services. Please identify the charge/issuance as P2E 

 
P2E Program 
Related 
Questions 

For P2E Program related questions please contact: 
Shanice Hightower 
(909) 387-9872 
Shanice.Hightower@wdd.sbcounty.gov 

 
P2E CalJobs 
Related 
Questions 

For P2E CalJobs related questions please contact: 
Clarissa Jimenez 
(909) 387-9824 
cjimenez@wdd.sbcounty.gov 
 
MaryAnn Riojas 
(909) 387-9866 
mriojas@wdd.sbcounty.gov 
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